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Dear Parent and Student 
 
Congratulations go to: 
 

• The following Upper School pupil who has achieved 40 Merits: 
Alex Gooseman 12S   

 

• The following pupils who have achieved their Silver Merit Award: 
Reuben Ellis-Peech 7S Lydia Roberts 8S  

 

• The following Lower School pupil who has achieved their Gold Merit Award: 
Ryan Mason 7T   

 

• The following Middle School pupil who has achieved 60 Merits: 
Thomas Collingwood 9C   

 

• The following Lower School pupils who have achieved their Platinum Merit Award: 
Poppy Collingwood 7C Janu Kankanamalage 7C Amelia Stinson 7C 

Skye Little 7S   

 
• The following pupils who have attained Departmental Subject Colours: 

Computer Science Kitty Ellis 9T Holly Powell 12T 

 

• The following pupils who have attained their Subject Leader’s Commendation: 
French Tillie Chapman 7T Alessia Nicassio 7T 

Jasmine Udonwa 7T Emmy Baker 8C 
Mya Kidd 8C Hannah Perrin 8C 
Rose Brooks 8S Poppy Chapman 8S 
Harlow Jones 8S Sofia Masterman 8S 
Lydia Roberts 8S Maisey Webster 8S 

Mathematics Millie Simpson 8C Jasmine Khan 9C 
Ryan Spurr 9C Jacob Andrews 9S 
Amelia Layden 9S  Elsa Onaji 9S 
Evie Rogers 9S Cedric Lane 12C  
Shrika Danda 12T Ali Olszowka 12T 

Spanish Jack White 10S  
 
Congratulations to Spanning who won the House Cup for this year which was presented in today’s final 
assembly.  It was a close-run race with Spanning accumulating 2651 points, Travers in second with 2355 
points and Cecil in third with 2269 points. 
 

22 July 2025 

 

Well done 

Spanning! 



 

 

 

We say goodbye to Mrs Jaques and Miss Medlar and wish them both well with their new ventures. 
 
The Lincolnshire Co-op in Alford are running a food bank drive to help encourage donations to support school 
holiday hunger.  The Alford Storehouse Church Food Bank sees a surge in requests during the six-week holiday 
period and are encouraging the community to help stock up, in order to respond to the demand.  The Alford Co-op 
and Storehouse Food Bank will be more than happy to accept your donations. 
 
The Annual Flu vaccination is being administered on Monday, 29th September 2025 to current Years 7 to 10 
students.  Please give your consent by using the link in the attached letter. 
 
And on this last day of term, we wish you all a safe and happy summer holiday break and look forward to seeing 
you all again on Thursday 4 September (Tuesday 2 and Wednesday 3 September are INSET days). 
 
Cor unum, via una  
 
 
 
 
Mr G Thompson 
Headteacher 


